
 
December 1, 2017  
 
Shoshone National Forest 
Attn: Acting Forest Supervisor 
808 Meadow Lane Avenue 
Cody, WY 82414 
 
RE: Shoshone National Forest Travel Management – Revised Proposed Action comments 
 
Dear Acting Supervisor: 
 
The following comments are submitted on behalf of the Wyoming State Snowmobile Association (WSSA) 
regarding the Shoshone National Forest travel management plan’s Revised Proposed Action (PA). Our 
comments are focused on winter over-snow vehicle (OSV) use and include suggestions for changes to help 
improve its acceptance and manageability.  
 
We incorporate and reiterate our previous comments submitted in June 2016 regarding the Shoshone’s original 
PA by reference. Our comments regarding the Revised PA are as follows: 
 
Proposed Width Restriction on Groomed Snowmobile Trails 
WSSA supports the Revised PA to ‘Prohibit tracked over snow vehicles wider than untracked 64” wheelbases 
from using groomed snowmobile trails.’ We understand this to mean full-sized motor vehicles equipped with a 
track conversion kit will be prohibited on groomed trails, while large side-by-side UTVs will be allowed – 
recognizing that a 64” wheelbase UTV will be 9” o 12” wider (73” to 76” total width) when equipped with a 
track conversion kit.  
 
Proposed Motorized Use Period ‘Zone Boundaries’ 
The proposed Low Elevation and High Elevation use period ‘zone boundaries’ are ill-conceived and totally 
illogical. They are based upon a flawed premise that there is substantive difference in snowpack depths across 
the Forest and that, after April 1, there is generally insufficient snowpack across the entire Washakie District as 
well as a sizeable portion of the Wind River District to support responsible snowmobiling. That premise is total 
nonsense and the thought of managing winter travel by high and low elevation zones should be abandoned.   
 
The NRCS National Water & Climate Center (NWCC) operates seven SNOTEL sites in or very near this plan 
area. Their website at https://wcc.sc.egov.usda.gov/nwcc/rgrpt?report=snowmonth hist&state=WY provides 
historic ‘Start-of-Month’ data for ‘January 1 through June 1’ which includes Snow Depth data dating back to 
2004 along with Snow Water Equivalent (SWE) data dating back to 1979 which can be used to extrapolate snow 
depths prior to 2004.  
 
This NWCC data shows how far off-base the proposed action to manage winter use by high and low elevation 
areas really is. The PA fails to recognize that snowpack is built through a cumulative process that results in far 
deeper snowpack in mid-winter, late-winter, into spring. The Revised PA would unjustifiably shut off 
snowmobile access far too early by closing ‘low elevation’ areas on April 1. Historic SNOTEL records which 
are summarized in Table 1 below show there is actually more snow on April 1, as well as on May 1, compared 
to average snow depths earlier in the season on January 1. This data also shows there is no substantive snow 








